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Support Needed: $10 Million Appropriation to build the human, scientific and organizational capacity necessary to evaluate products targeted to rare diseases at the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) to establish a new Division for Biochemical and Genetic Diseases within the Office of New Drugs.





The National MPS Society along more than 110 patient and professional organization partners are advocating for resources to provide a new, more specialized FDA drug review office focused on streamlining the development path for rare biochemical and genetic diseases.


The National MPS Society exists to find cures for MPS and related diseases.  We provide hope and support for affected individuals and their families through research, advocacy and awareness of these devastating disorders.


Contact:  Ernest Dummann, President, 919.806.0101, ernie@mpssociety.org


Background:  There are more than 7,000 rare disorders that together affect over 25 million Americans and their families.  The Orphan Drug Act was enacted in 1983 to encourage pharmaceutical companies to develop drugs for diseases that have relatively small patient populations; however, in the last 25 years less than 5% of these disorders have a treatment approved for marketing by the FDA.  Treatments for many of these diseases may never be developed because of roadblocks in the development process, such as a lack of investment and a challenging regulatory environment.  


While the number of orphan product reviews is rising, drug reviewers do not have time or resources to keep up with the cutting edge of their fields.  Orphan products are exempt from the Prescription Drug User Fee Act (PDUFA) fees, leaving the FDA no revenue stream to cover the costs of reviewing these treatments and limited resources to recruit sufficient personnel trained in these specialized areas.    


Solution:  Provide funding to build the human and scientific resources necessary to evaluate products targeted to specific rare diseases, and thereby create a more specialized drug review by experts who understand these diseases.  The FDA needs $10 Million to establish a new Division for Biochemical and Genetic Diseases within the Center for Drug Evaluation (CDER), Office of New Drugs.  This Division will consolidate existing expertise with new staff and help create guidance documents to facilitate an improved regulatory process for rare diseases. The new Division will focus entirely on specific complex diseases needing increased expertise and will also provide assistance, as needed, to other review offices with rare disease issues.  The new Division will facilitate collaboration with the Office of Orphan Product Development, the overall academic environment and links to the National Institutes of Health (NIH). 





Outcomes:  Additional resources will create a streamlined regulatory path for rare diseases, which will: 


Shorten development timelines and reduce the financial risk currently associated with developing rare disease therapeutics  


Give more patients with rare disorders access to safe effective treatments


Increase investment in early stage biotech companies focused on rare diseases, producing a positive impact in local communities and creating new biotechnology jobs 
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